
 Medical 

Sharon and Mark, Bill and Marilyn, prayers for my father, new medicine to 
help my grandson, Barbara, Diane, Jamie, Marlene, Dorothy, Susie, Linda, 
Maria, Mary Ellen,  mother with dementia, Elaine, baby Jacob,  continued  
recovery for mom, Jerry for healing with cancer,  a coach and dad battling 

brain cancer, Brad, Carol, Harvey, Jillian, Joe, Ian, Jasmine, Edward, a friend 
with a brain tumor, baby Joseph , Elaine, Jocelyn’s speedy recovery, Beth and 

family as she fights cancer 

Sunday, October 29, 2023 

To share a prayer request you may use the yellow prayer slips found in the 
racks in your seats and place in offering plate or  submit online here.  

 General 

Josh heading to Air Force training, Dylan in the Navy, Gabe in the Army, 
Thanksgiving for family and dear friends, Dean, thanksgiving for friends who 

help us share blessing of life and grief, healing for Rich and strength for Kathy, 
healing for Connie and Rick, a family member who has lost her way, a young 

man struggling with future plans, Israel and Palestine, Joan, Bonnie on the loss 
of her sister, Donna, Rachel, Dean, Diane, Tony Don, Robin, God’s help to not 

let our disadvantages overpower our Advantages, Aaron & Steph for God’s 
light, blessings to the girls, safe travels for my son & daughter-in-law moving 

to FL, sister for trust and faith, Abby, Stella, and Lucas for healing and 
strength, the Liscka Family, for patience with my students, Parents health 

If you are in the hospital, please notify a pastor or church office, or ask a  
family member to do so. Please be sure to give the hospital our church 

code (511). If we missed you during your hospital stay,  
let us know 610-767-6961. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfKW-0NPMM46vI_yAcFHqtsubbOBvQzMcBhwQAvc6kaaZ0NAw/viewform?usp=sf_link
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Holy Grounds Coffee Hour on Sundays:  Enjoy some coffee, tea, juice, hot 

chocolate, and snacks on Sundays in Memorial Hall after both worship services.  

Upcoming hosts:  

10/29– Church and Ministry 

11/5-Mission Committee 

11/12– Consistory 
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Adult Faith Formation Classes with Pastor Kris     
Why Did Jesus, Moses, the Buddha, and Mohammed Cross the Road?   
Brian D. McLaren. In looking at other religions McLaren proposes ways to 
create benevolence and solidarity rather than rivalry and hostility going 
beyond tolerance by encouraging vigorous hospitality toward, interest in, 
and collaboration with others.  
 

*Watch the bulletin for dates where we hope to meet with other faith 
leaders and visit other faith communities. Anyone can join us.  
                Sessions Fridays from 9:30 to 11am- Nov 3, Nov 10  
                Sundays from 9:15 to 10:15am - Oct 29, Nov 5, 12  
If you’re unable to join us but want to read the books, there are copies 
available on the table  in the lobby or contact Pastor Kris.  
 

Have you wanted to learn about other religions?   
Pastor Kris is organizing various trips to visit other places of worship.  
RSVP to her if you are interested in joining her, everyone is welcome. 
Watch for additional dates and places.  
 

Friday, December 8th Congregation Keneseth Israel (A Jewish Community) 
2227 W Chew St. Allentown, PA 18104  (near Muhlenberg)   
https://www.kilv.org/  
Arrive there at 6:15 for an introduction to Judaism and to learn about the 
service, 7:30 service, followed by snacks.  RSPV to Pastor Kris no later than 
Sunday, Dec 3.   

https://www.kilv.org/
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Website:   pnec.org 

You Tube Channel: https://www.youtube.com/@PNEC-ee4fg 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/Pennnortheast/ 
Weekly newsletter: https:/pnec.org/this-week-in-pnec/ 

PNEC Ambassador Corner 

We will celebrate our partnership and covenant with the PNEC on November 19th.  

Unity is the key to vitality.  Please join us then. 

The annual Fall meeting of the PNEC is November 4th.   All four PA Conferences will be 

present to discuss the work of the Keystone Study/Work Group which has been 

meeting to discern if they should merge into one Conference, the Keystone  

Conference.  Watch for a summary of the meeting in next month’s newsletter. 

All that happens at the Conference level and all that is provided cannot be fully  

covered here.  For those who would like to know more, the PNEC maintains a strong 

media presence, check them out! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me, Janice Metzger, at 

jemrenaissinc@aol.com & please put Union Ambassador in the subject line.  As your 

PNEC Ambassador, I want to help Union members feel more connected to the  

Conference and the wider church. 

file:///C:/Users/twhitehead/Downloads/pnec.org
https://www.youtube.com/@PNEC-ee4fg
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Pennnortheast/
https://pnec.org/this-week-in-pnec/
mailto:jemrenaissinc@aol.com
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Confirmation Fall Retreat 2023 

All Youth (grades 9th thru 12th) are invited to join us and help 

Pastor Kayli lead this year’s confirmation class fall retreat! No 

need to stress...just come, be a leader, and have fun!  
Lunch & Snacks provided 
When: November 18, 2023 

Time: 9:30am-4pm 
Where: Grove (unless it rains) 

Sign up here: https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60B0F48AEAD2BA2FE3-confirmation2  

Or Scan the QR code 
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“Open Sunday School” 

Need some place to chill during  education hour?  

Youth 8th thru 12th grade are invited to join us for a 

youth dedicated time just for them in the Youth Room 

Dates: Nov. 12  & Dec 10 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0F48AEAD2BA2FE3-confirmation2
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0F48AEAD2BA2FE3-confirmation2
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Do you shop at Weis? You can help the preschool earn funds 

EVERY time you shop simply by signing up and linking your 

rewards card.  Register online at weis4school.com once  

registered, the preschool will start earning a share of the 

$500,00 Weis donates to participating schools.  
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Staff Update:  Our Sunday Set Up Person  
Payge served as the substitute last year and is now the permanent  
Sunday Set Up Person. Payge is a senior at Northampton Area High School 
where she is a member of the Orchestra.  She also volunteers after school to 
help the Elementary and Middle School orchestra rehearsals. Payge is a  
member of the Lehigh Valley Young People’s Philharmonic and is involved 
with the Hearts for Music program held at Union Lutheran Church.   
  
Payge is highly involved in 4-H, she is a member of the 4-H Equine club and 
competes with her horse, Maverick.  She is also a member of Teen Council, 
Textile, Clovers, Farm to Table clubs and 4-H Potato Judging Team. She will be 
traveling to Georgia in Fall to represent the county at the National 4-H  
Conference.  Payge is a member of the Youth group, attends High School  
Happy Hour and has played her viola during services.  She is always willing to 
lend a helping hand.    
 
And now, she knows how to make coffee and run the camera for our live 
stream!  Welcome Payge, you’re doing great!  
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New Members from Pastor Kris  New members come to us with a variety of 
faith experiences and backgrounds as well as a variety of interests, passions, 
and schedules. Maybe you have been visiting us or other churches for a long 
time and are still wondering if this is a fit or the right time to make a  
commitment to join us formally. Or maybe you visited here a few times and 
knew right away this is your place.   
In our effort to honor this diversity, we’d like to offer you a few options of 
continuing this conversation.   

1.You can join as a member at any time. Complete the information form 
(attached or use the link) and return it to the office or to me. Reach out to 
me to schedule a time to meet. We can then welcome you as a new mem-
ber on whatever Sunday you choose at your convenience. 
The other option (or in addition to the first option) is to attend a new member 
gathering. This is a chance to meet with me and with other members and hear 
why they love their church and love to serve God here. 
2. Watch the Sunday worship bulletin and the monthly newsletter for future 
new member gathering dates. There is typically one session on a weeknight 
and one session on a Sunday morning from which to choose.  
  We hope both options will give you a chance to meet some new friends, 
get some more information about us, and ask your questions.  
    To let us know you are interested, please complete this information form 
by using this link:  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/
viewform 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXM2pHU6Pnwd020Rpm-o8BV6-eWUoxPe2fxpZnBawImYeZ-g/viewform
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New Member Sessions: We encourage you to make a deeper  

commitment to your faith by joining us as a member. You will be  
received as a new member on Sunday, October 29 in  

worship. 

For more information see page 10. 

Baptisms: We offer baptisms during worship at the 10:30 service  

every other month. Our next date is Nov 12 and Jan 14.  There is a 

pre-baptism zoom session with the pastor the week before. Sign up 

by calling the church office at 610-767-6961 or emailing Marissa 

Haney at  administrator@unionucc.org.  The  pastors will work with 

you if the scheduled dates are a conflict. 

 Union UCC Staff 

Rev. Kris P. Snyder 
Senior Pastor 
Cell Phone: 610-657-6007 
pastorkris@unionucc.org 
Ext. 24 
 

Rev. Kayli Freeman 
Associate Pastor 
pastorkayli@unionucc.org  
Ext. 25 
 

Carrie Beleno 
Pastor of Visitation 
vispastor@unionucc.org 
 

Tiffany Lakatosh 
Faith Formation Minister for  
Children & Families 
dired@unionucc.org 
Ext. 27 
 

Church Office: 
610-767-6961 
Fax: 610-767-7128 
 
PO Box 66,  
5550 Route 873 
Neffs PA 18065-0066 
www.unionucc.org 
 
Preschool Office: 
610-767-5327 
prechool@unionucc.org 
Director: Annette Wilcox 

Marissa Haney 
Church Administrator 
administrator@unionucc.org 
Ext. 21 
 

Blake Hoppes 
Minister of Music 
Blake.charger@gmail.com 
Ext. 26 
 

Ori Handwerk 
Facility Caretaker  
Caretaker@unionucc.org 
 

Barbara Carinci  

Financial Manager 
financialmanager@unionucc.org 
Ext. 32 

www.facebook.com/unionneffs 

Hearing Assistance System: We have a wireless system on a table, 

as you enter from the lobby foyer. Please see an usher or a sound 

team person to assist you. You will need a receiver pack (turn it on) 

and ear piece (if you don’t have a hearing aid) or a t-coil cord (if 

you have a hearing aid that is t-coil compatible.) Plug this into the 

receiver. At the end of worship, please return both pieces to the  

table and place the receiver back into the charger. Thank you to 

the Schlosser Family & Funds of Lasting Gifts for supporting this effort. 

mailto:administrator@unionucc.org

